SENIOR CITIZENS COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 17, 2011

A meeting of the Senior Citizens Commission was held October 17, 2011 at the RiverPlace.
Attendees: Absent:

Mary Darnell

Beverly Garrison

Carol Rangel

Dorothy Pirrung

Jim Pirrung

Mary Talbert

Shirley Theriot

Martha Sue Westbrook

Robin Strother — Visitors Center
Larry Fansher

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Mary Damell.

The first order of business was the approval of the minutes for September 19, 2011. On motion by Martha Sue
Westbrook, seconded by Carol Rangel, the minutes were approved as corrected.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: Mary Darnell passed out the 2012 Calendar for approval. This had not been

approved as stated in the minutes of September. Discussion was had and it was decided that we would not
include the AARP Defensive Driving course in our schedule for 2012. With that correction, the 2012 Calendar

was approved.

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM: The party will be held at the Riverplace on December 19”. On the River will cater
and Duke Gamino will provide entertainment. We will again have the city put up the portable stage which
worked well for our Harvest Festival. Robin will find us a Santa. Martha Sue will handle getting small party
favors for guests and decorations for 12 tables. Beverly will obtain the door prizes.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

ADVERTISING: Dorothy reported that 150 seniors had attended today’s dinner.

SPECIAL PROGRAMS: Mary Talbert is working on a Laugh Therapy program for March.

DAY TRIPS: A trip to Brookwood is planned for December 5th.

BINGO: Bingo will be the November event.

GAME DAY: No report.

FOOD: White Apron of Sweeny did a great job as did the Parks Department. We appreciate all their help and
support for our programs.

There being so further business, the meeting was adjourned
Submitted by

Beverly Garrison - Secretary



